
Summer Worship Schedule  
 

 This summer will bring a 

mixture of familiar and new to our 

worship schedule. In July and August, 

our worship will be at 9:30 a.m. on 

Sunday mornings with our friends at 

First Presbyterian Church in Stirling.  

We will be together at First Presbyterian in Stirling in July and at our 

church in August. In general, Barbara Aspinall will be leading 

worship at Stirling and Tom Peters at Meyersville. We will wrap this 

plan with an evening supper and worship Graze and Praise on the last 

Sunday in June and the last Sunday in August.  
 

Sunday, June 29  
Graze and Praise at Meyersville 6 p.m. Supper, 7 p.m. Worship 

Sundays, July 6, 13, 20 and 27  
Worship at 9:30 a.m. at First Presbyterian Church, Stirling 

Sundays, August 3, 10, 17 and 24  
Worship at 9:30 a.m. at Meyersville Presbyterian Church 

Sunday, August 31  
Graze and Praise at Meyersville 6 p.m. Supper, 7 p.m. Worship 
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Dear Church Family, 

 

As many of you know, our Presbytery of Newton elected me a 

commissioner to General Assembly, the biennial national meeting of 

the Presbyterian Church USA. This yearôs meeting was in Detroit. I 

was assigned to the committee that reviews the records and makes 

recommendations about our Presbyterian Church's special agencies 

such as the Board of Pensions, the Presbyterian Foundation and the 

Presbyterian Publishing Corporation that publishes curriculum and 

books and the new hymnal. I know it doesn't sound terribly exciting, 

and it wasn't, but I did learn about the good work that these 

organizations are doing and that they are both well-run and solvent.  

In addition to the committee work, the whole body of 

commissioners from all 173 presbyteries the U.S. met together to hear 

and act on reports of all the separate committees. We heard reports 

and voted on things like mission priorities, ecumenical relations, as 

well as the more controversial topics that you might have seen 

mentioned in the national news.     

Some of the more significant decisions made this year: 

 The Assembly recommended sending to the presbyteries for 

their approval the addition of the Confession of Belhar to our Book of 

Confessions. This would mean that in addition to the great and ancient 

statements like the Apostlesô Creed and the Nicene Creed, the 

Westminster Confession which comes to us from England in the 17th 

century, the Declaration of Barmen which comes to us from the church 

in Germany during the period of WWII, and our Confession of 1967 

which speaks on the theme of reconciliation from a time of great social 

change and conflict in our own country, we would add this newer 

confession from South Africaôs Dutch Reformed Mission Church in 

1986 when that country was undergoing drastic change as the people 

disengaged from the policy of apartheid. The themes of the Confession 

of Belhar are justice and unity and reconciliation between races.  

The Assembly voted to do some structural rearranging in order 

to reduce the number of synods in the church, to study the idea of fossil 

fuel divestment, to expand the churchôs educational ministries with 

children, to expand ministry of trying to prevent gun violence. 
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The last dayôs weary Newton 

P r e s b y t e r y  G e n e r a l 

Assembly Commissioners 

sitting at our table in the 

plenary meeting. From left to 

right: The Rev. Stephen 

Choi, pastor at Stewartsville 

Presbyterian Church, Linda 

Gaden, elder at Morristown 

P r e s b y t e r i a n  a n d 

Commissioned Lay Pastor at Rockport, Mark Westerfield, Elder at the 

Franklin church, Barbara Aspinall, and Olivia DiBonaventura, member at 

Rockaway and Young Adult Advisory Delegate. 

The Assembly also voted on two measures concerning 

marriage. One was a decision on an Authoritative Interpretation 

which will, starting now, allow pastors to exercise their own 

conscience in deciding whether to perform same-gender marriage 

ceremony in states where it is legal. Sessions have the same discretion 

in deciding whether to allow a same-gender wedding on the church 

property. 

There was also a decision to send to the presbyteries for their 

vote to change the Book of Order to redefine marriage from ñbetween 

a man and a womanò to ñbetween two people, traditionally between a 

man and a woman.ò 

In an extremely close vote, reflecting the ambivalence about 

the whole subject, and after long debate until late Friday night, the 

Assembly voted to divest from three American companies doing 

business with the Israeli military which, according to the GA 

Committee report, are engaged in ñnon-peaceful pursuitsò in relation 

to the Palestinian people. In the same overture, the PC(USA)ôs 

commitment to interfaith and ecumenical dialogue and relationships 

in the region was affirmed. 

There were special speakers and worship every day. There 

were some excellent preachers and the music in worship was usually 

awesome.  I have been impressed with the commitment and 

competence of our Presbyterian clergy and elders. Our church has 

many very devoted servants who are truly trying to discern the 

movement of God's Spirit leading our church into the future. 

  

Yours in Christ, 



Three Church Summer  
Discussion Series  

 
 Join us on Wednesday evenings at 7:30 pm 

this summer (in First Presbyterian Church of 

Stirlingôs air-conditioned child care room) for our 6th 

annual joint church summer series!  Along with folks 

from the Stirling Church and Trinity United, we'll be exploring 

questions on a variety of subjects. These are stand-alone topics, so 

come when you can; you canôt get behind in the reading if you are 

away on vacation!  Come be part of the discussion!  

 

July 9:     Barbara Aspinall ï ñWhat Happened at General Assembly?ò 

July 16:  Heather Harris-Galgoci: ñVisiting Someone in the Hospitalò  

July 23:  Andrew Galgoci ï ñImmigrationò 

July 30:  Barbara Aspinall ï ñReligion and Scienceò 

August 6: Cyndy Reames ï ñBringing the Awe to  

    Worshipò   

August 13: Tom Peters ï  ñClass Warfare in the  

    Bibleò  
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CREATION  

 

 On June 8, our choir, directed by Roberta 

Keller, presented a program of music and pictures 

and sound effects in celebration of Godôs gift of 

creation. We heard the rains of the great flood; we heard Noahôs 

menagerie enter the ark, and the raven and dove in flight as well as 

wonderful music. In addition to Roberta on piano, the choir was 

accompanied by guest musicians, Jill Crawford, flute, violinists, Jordan 

and Elizabeth Hendy, one of Jillôs students also on flute, and Joshua 

Leski played the timpani. Ruud Zijdel compiled all the sound effects 

and Loura Zijdel created the bulletin. Many thanks to all those who 

came to the performance and to those who contributed pictures. The 

program was so well received, that there are hopes of a repeat 

performance in the coming year.  

http://www.google.com/url?url=http://jameskimlcop.blogspot.com/2012/07/best-hospital-visit-in-history-of.html&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=73GtU5fpE9aLqAapoYH4DA&ved=0CB4Q9QEwBA&usg=AFQjCNHJDurLzuCIeMaaNERlbbdakOdZpg


 Camp Johnsonburg  

 

Sign up for this great summer 

camp. Many children from our church have thoroughly enjoyed their 

experience. Our church provides  scholarships to  all who participate 

from our church. Brochures are available at the church, or go to their    

website: www.campjburg.org 

All in RED for PENTECOST PICNIC June 8  

Marigold Sale a Success  

 

 The students in the middle school in Union where Barbara 

Grillo teaches and Crane Farm joined together to sell $230 worth of 

marigolds as a fund raiser for battered women and 

family services in New Jersey. The students also 

collected multiple large boxes of toiletries and other 

supplies for the shelters. Many thanks to all those 

church members who bought marigolds!  


